Date: 31May 2022
Location: Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: FINAL
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Not Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present 

	Len Erickson
	Director of Maintenance
	Present 

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Compiled by Jim Manley
Members present online: 57
Guests present: 2
Meeting called to order by Jim Manley at 19:00 MDT
A. Welcome guests
B. Board Reports
C. Vote on New Hangar Disposition
D. Reminder: Next membership meeting set for 30 August 2022
Board Reports
E. President – Ivan Sudac (not present, Jim Manley chaired the meeting)
1. Welcome guests
2. Call for Board reports
3. New Hangar disposition
Discussion:
(1) Jim Manley gave a brief outline of the hangar project to date.
(2) A few members asked if other options (i.e. retention of partial ownership) considered? Board responded that other options were considered in great detail. Selling the entire hangar was the best option.
(3) Two members stated they would’ve liked to see a detailed financial analysis before voting. Board responded that the matter had been discussed in open meetings—board and membership—for over 2 years.
(4) Some members expressed support for selling the hangar now while it had high value as well as to keep T-Craft a flying club rather than a real estate investment group. 
Action:
(5) Proposed selling the entire hangar now if the proceeds were first used to pay off all the club debt and the priority for using the remain funds would be set by a committee formed for that purpose: Leon Baker
(6) Seconded: Dennis Nau
(7) Action: Jim Hudson sent out a Zoom poll. 
(a) 44 out of 54 voted  10 did not vote, 3 of the 57 had to leave early and voted proxy (not included in the 44). 36 In favor of selling  82%  8 against 18%
(b) For those who voted proxy: the three who left early, Ivan, myself (I being the admin could not vote in the poll), and Mark Weatherman
(c) Result: 41 In favor of selling, 82%, 9 against 18%

F. Membership – Jim Hudson
1. New Members
Randal Brunello – Class I  - Student Pilot (not present)
Derek Toth   – Class I/Family Member Andy’s son  - Student Pilot
Ben Rhoades – Class II – ATP – FedX
Vote to accept new members Derek and Ben
(1) Moved: Jim Hudson
(2) Seconded: Gérard Cattin
(3) Vote: Approved unanimously
2. Member statistics
119 Members (after new members and resignation)
100 Active flying members (Cap: 14 m/pl x 7pl = 98m)
32 on wait list 12-18 mn wait
37 Class I members (35%)
82 Class II members (65%)
8 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
19 suspended (18%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 10 inactive
3. Ratings
12 Student Pilots
68 Private Pilots
27 Commercial Pilots
12 Air Transport Pilots
51 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
4. Discussion
Updating policies (see his notes)
(1) Family Member priority on wait list
(2) Insurance deductibles
(3) No student pilots in C-182
(4) Max schedule duration: 2 weeks
Working on Back Country resource web page
New instructor on our approved listing—club member, David Nejely.
Garden Valley Fly-In June 18th All planes reserved for that event. Some people go up Fri night. Breakfast Sat morning. 2 contests: Bean bag drop and spot landing. Will be looking for volunteers
90-day attendance notice – 3-day grace period before Schedule Master automatically suspends. Notify Jim Hudson to reinstate privileges.

G. Billing – Reggie Sellers
1. 5 members paid late last month
2. Please read the emails that statements are attached to
3. Please read the emails Jim Hudson sends to understand club procedures.
4. Please pay from statements, not invoices
5. Members credited with on-time payments if delay due to bank processing. Email Reggie if charged late fee in error

H. Safety & Hangar – David Thomas
1. Two 20 x 2.5-foot banners will be delivered soon. Screen shot displayed.
2. Reminder: be sure that doors are pinned when open.
3. Door code updated for June
4. Plane Wash: Excellent turn out. Thanks to Jeff Adams for caring for all the wet towels.
5. 3 planes not properly secured yesterday (30 May)—control locks, pitot tube covers. Be sure to follow post-flight check list

I. Secretary – Jim Manley
1. Plane Wash pictures will be posted soon
2. Thanks for recent newsletter contributions
3. Continuing slow work on updating digital and paper file systems
J. Treasurer – Ken Kaae
1. Account Balances (before bills subtracted and after deposit made)
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$   59,934.25
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$     9,863.98
Checking						$   16,172.97
Total cash (after bills paid)				$   85,971.20
2. Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$    3,062.00
To Hull, paint						$    1,491.00
To Avionics						$    1,917.00
3. Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Bal: p/o 8 Jul 28)			$    1,723.48
Bantara Bank (N121M Bal  p/o 2035)		$       796.66
Idaho Tax Commission				$       701.45
Heavens Essence (Eyre funeral flowers)		$       381.70
American Specialty Insurance (50th celebration)	$       120.00
Idaho Power (old hangar)				$       167.84
Idaho Power (new hangar)				$         21.36
Idaho Power (old hangar)				$         21.57
Idaho Power (new hangar)				$       154.04
Reimbursements
(1) Len Erickson (375 seat handles)		$       513.95
(2) David Thomas (Plane Wash supplies)	$       306.71
(3) Carl Fetterman (tug parts)			$       142.13
(4) Bill Iulliano (Poker Run supplies)		$         61.14
(5) DeAnna Roe (Poker Run supplies)		$         35.77
(6) Greg Graybadger (membership refund	$       375.00
Magnuson Design (logo)				$       210.00
Falcon Insurance					$  69,885.00
DF Construction (hangar doors)			$       525.00
CenturyLink (DSL)					$         44.99
Aero Services						$    4,397.01
AvCenter (fuel)					$    4,765.41
Trac Fone						$         20.76
Total expenditures:					$  85,370.97
4. Discussion:
Aircraft are insured for market value at the time of policy signing.
Insurance in motion deductible raised from $1,000 to $2,500
K. Maintenance – Len Erickson
1. Aircraft status
375:
(1) Seat handle on pilot’s side replaced. Please adjust seat as much as possible before entering aircraft. Once seated do light “Cessna wiggle.”
93F:
(2) Pilot side PTT will be cleaned per Cessna or replaced if necessary
(3) Cracked plastic on rt elevator. Repaired
686:
(4) G5 errors not repeatable. Squawk closed
(5) Bent tail tie down loop
64R:
(6) Sticky flap indicator will be repaired at next annual
89E:
(7) Working through warranty on landing light
(8) In for 100 hr inspection
93S:
(9) Nothing reported 
21M:
(10) Squawk of rt wing heavy not repeatable. Closed
2. Discussion Points
Starting project to make avionics power switch the same for all club aircraft. Will likely extend into 2023
Starting program of oil analysis
Reminder to use seat belt to hold elevator full up when moving an aircraft with a tug.
Continue to get oil temp well into green before take off despite summer weather
Remember to clean aircraft as part of post flight

Adjournment 20:30 MDT
L. Moved to adjourn: John Baglien 
M. Seconded: Al Fisher
N. Vote: Approved unanimously

